

WICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting on 17th September 2020 at 7.30pm
A meeting of Wick Community Council was held via Zoom

	MEETING OPENED: The Chair opened the meeting at 7.30pm.
	MEMBERS PRESENT:
	Cllr C Hawkins, Cllr S Dearlove, Cllr P Murphy, Cllr J Purcell and Cllr S Edwards, Vale Ward Councillor. Apologies received from Cllr R. Lewis, Cllr D Ambrose, Cllr K Jauncey.
20.058	POLICE REPORT:
20.058 .1	No report had been received from the Police. PC Williamson hopes to be able to join us during the meeting.
20.059	DECLARATION OF INTEREST:
20.059.1	None
20.060	MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD IN AUGUST 2020
20.060.1	The Minutes of the August meeting were agreed. Proposed Cllr P Murphy, Seconded Cllr S Dearlove
20.061	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MEETING
20.061.1	Cllr Murphy had reported that he had received a reply from Vale Council concerning the footpath leading from St James Gardens to Heol Fain and a footpath leading from Heol Las toward Glan y Mor. Both replies were positive with the Vale attempting to resolve both situations.
20.061.2	The defective lights have been reported to the Vale and there had been some recent storm damage to the cover on an extractor fan from the showers. Work on both should take place shortly.
20.061.3	Six tenders had been received for the Muga. They had been evaluated by the Vale, it was still hoped that work would start in October.
20.062	FINANCE
20.062.1	Cllr Murphy reported that the audit had been received by the auditors. Online banking was moving ahead and should be functioning by next month
20.063	PLANNING MATTERS
20.063.1	Decisions. None for this meeting.
20.063.2	Applications. 2020/00526/FUL 19, St. Brides Road, Wick. Amended plan No observations 2020/00896/FUL Monks Wood, Wick. Timber shelter and tool store. No observations
20.064	CORRESPONDENCE
20.064.1	None
20.065	REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE COMMITTEES etc
20.065.1	Cllr Purcell had difficulty with connecting to this meeting and left before this item.
20.065.2	Cllr Dearlove reported that the Fete Committee's community singers had been meeting in the Pavilion Car Park. They were not permitted to use the Pavilion although the doors had been unlocked to facilitate the use of the toilets if required. It was agreed that there should not be a charge for this. Proposed: Cllr C Hawkins, Seconded Cllr P Murphy.

20.066	SPORTS PAVILION
20.066.1	Due to difficulties with the Zoom connection this item was deferred to the next meeting.
20.067	OTHER BUSINESS
20.067.1	The Clerk reported that a member of the public had complained about the Bus Stop markings in the layby outside the Village Shop. Cllr Edwards would raise with the Council.
20.067.2	The Clerk was authorised to purchase a wreath for Remembrance Sunday.
20.067.3	It was agreed that the Community Council would erect a Christmas Tree again this year. The Clerk was authorised to make the arrangements.
20.067.4	Due to problems with the Zoom connection the meeting was terminated early.
20.068	DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
20.068.1	It was agreed that the next meeting would take place at 7.30pm on Thursday 15 th October 2020. Meeting on zoom unless guidelines have changed.
Clerk signature Date	Chairperson signature Date